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VIA E-MAIL 
bchydroregulatorygroup@bchydro.com  May 8, 2008 
 
 
 
Ms. Joanna Sofield 
Chief Regulatory Officer 
British Columbia Hydro and Power Authority 
17th Floor, 333 Dunsmuir Street 
Vancouver, B.C.   V6B 5R3 
 
Dear Ms. Sofield: 
 

Re:  British Columbia Hydro and Power Authority (“BC Hydro”) 
Customer Complaint – Mr. and Mrs. Dennis and Nora Johnson 

                                         E-Plus Program                                       
 
Mr. and Mrs. Johnson informed the Commission by letter dated April 2, 2008 that they were advised by BC 
Hydro that they are no longer eligible to stay on the E-Plus program but could approach the Commission to 
appeal this decision.  The Commission also received a letter from BC Hydro dated May 1, 2008 commenting on 
the statements made in Mr. and Mrs. Johnson’s letter. 
 
The Commission is of the view that BC Hydro was exercising its rights under its Tariff.  The Commission 
acknowledges that in its recent decision regarding the E-Plus program, the Commission directed BC Hydro to pay 
more attention to the exercise of its rights under the E-Plus rate schedules and to ensure that its E-Plus customers 
are complying with the special condition of the rate. 
 
However, upon careful review of the facts as presented in the letters dated April 2, 2008 and May 1, 2008, the 
Commission notes that BC Hydro has not responded or commented on the direct communications or 
conversations, as opposed to those mass circulation letters, between Mr. and Mrs. Johnson and its staff when BC 
Hydro was approached by the Johnsons for more information on the E-Plus program.  It appears to the 
Commission that it was as a direct result of what was disclosed in those conversations that the Johnsons 
proceeded to replace the old inefficient pellet furnace and the old inefficient electric furnace. 
 
The Commission generally does not reverse a utility’s proper application and interpretation of its Tariff, nor is it a 
practice for the Commission to advise a utility of the appropriate content in its communications to existing 
customers.  The Commission is also of the view that no existing customer should be able to claim an exception or 
benefit due to his or her own ignorance of the terms and conditions.  Mr. and Mrs. Johnson’s case is unique in the 
sense that as new customers to the E-Plus program, they took the initiative to approach BC Hydro to look for 
information and that in return they were not provided with full disclosure despite their efforts.   






